

To:

Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee

From:

Frank Kalisik, Civil Engineer 71k

Through:

Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Works $C\gamma$

Date:

November 24, 2008

Subject:

Parking Restriction Removal request on Michael McGuire Drive

A downtown business has requested a modification to existing parking limitations on Michael McGuire Drive to better provide downtown parking availability. Specifically, three parking stalls, located on the north side of Michael McGuire Drive (see attached map), currently limit parking to 10-minutes and require a valid Municipal Parking Permit between 5:00 am and 3:00 pm Monday through Friday, with free parking after 3:00 pm and all day Saturday, Sunday, and Holidays. By relaxing the parking limitation from 10-minutes to 2-hours, these parking stalls would be available for use by local business customers after commuting hours.

Staff recommends modifying the parking time limit to a two (2) hour limitation, reflecting the existing downtown parking policy already enacted for Park Avenue and St. Charles Road, as follows:

SCHEDULE X – PARKING TIME LIMITED ON CERTAIN STREETS		
(f) In accordance with Section 10-13-10 and when signs are erected giving notice thereof, no		
person shall park a vehicle for a period of time exceeding two (2) hours, from 8:00 a.m. to		
6:00 p.m., on any day except Sundays and holidays in any of the following places:		
Name of Street	From	To
Michael McGuire Drive	245 ft east of Lincoln	320 ft east of Lincoln Avenue
	Avenue eastern curb line	eastern curb line.

This item will be on the December 1, 2008 Transportation and Safety Committee agenda. The meeting is held at the Village Hall in the Community Room at 7:00 PM. This is a public meeting and public participation is encouraged.

cc:

Greg Gron, Trustee, District 1